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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

John E. Abbott, General Manager of the Museum of 

Modern Art Film Library, and Iris Barry, Curator, returned 

today from a six weeks' stay in Hollywood where they have 

been negotiating with leaders of the motion picture industry 

for the purpose of acquiring noteworthy films to be added to 

the collection of the Film Library. 

Mr. Abbott reports that the producing companies 

in Hollywood and famous motion picture personalities owning 

their own films have enthusiastically agreed to cooperate 

with the Museum of Modern Art Film Library in its work of 

acquiring a complete record of the history and development 

of the motion picture. 


